

CADA

C alifornia

A cademy

D irectors

A ssociation

2012

PresidentGreg T. Dossey

Vice-President Shanon Dryer

Secretary
Mitchell M. Mueller

TreasurerSuzanne Rosas

Contact: Suzanne Rosas

Golden West College Criminal Justice Training Center

714-895-8925

srosas@gwc.cccd.edu

CADA

DEDICATED TO EXCELLENCE IN LAW ENFORCEMENT THROUGH EDUCATION AND TRAINING

January 22, 2013

Honorable Board of Commissioners Commission on Peace Officer Standards and Training 1601 Alhambra Blvd., Sacramento, CA 95816 Chair Jim McDonnell

Dear Chief McDonnell:

On January 16, 2013, the California Academy Directors Association (CADA) unanimously agreed to formally endorse Interim Director Bob Stresak as permanent Executive Director of POST.

The CADA membership collectively acknowledged Bob's leadership, positive influence on the relationship between POST personnel and the law enforcement training presenters and academies throughout California. Additionally, CADA members felt that Bob's involvement with legislative matters for POST and the political insight that he has gained from that experience has made him uniquely qualified for the Executive Director's position.

CADA is pleased to endorse Bob Stresak. We look forward to a future of continued collaboration with POST to provide high quality, effective and timely training to the law enforcement professionals who keep our California communities safe.

Respectfully,

Greg Dossey, PRESIDENT

California Academy Directors Association